CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 SEPTEMBER 19TH 2019

Present:
Cllr Pike			Cllr Robertson
Cllr Geraghty			Mrs C Wall Clerk & RFO

1. To Record any Apologies.  
Cllr Orange (Annual Holiday)
Cllr Stock

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No Declarations Received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of July 18thth 2019

The minutes were approved as a true and correct record and proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Robertson
   
4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on July 18th 2019  

The Clerk to check on the winter salt supply stored in Chute Forest and possible relocation.

5. General Public – Open Forum and Any questions

No members present

6. To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

Cllr Blair-Pilling Wiltshire Council

[bookmark: _Hlk19859644]The planning system on the Wiltshire website has had long standing problems with an aging system which will eventually be replaced next year. Some issues will be put right by the end of November and will be given a lot more attention as a priority one. Be aware of these issues.

The Lower House Farm planning application is now considered as an infill and I am talking to the senior planning officer for further clarification as with the approved application to demolish the neighbouring property and build two houses this would now be five houses rather than one and guidance is being sort on these policy
Cllr Pike stated that as an AONB it appears that as this is a difference it is not being conserved.

Speed Limits
With regard to speed limits, Cllr Blair-Pilling recommended that the Clerk speaks to Burbage Parish Council as they were unaware they would have to pay for the implementation of speed limit signs as well as the 25% of the assessment cost.

7. Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office

	Privacy Notice
The Clerk distributed and recommended that we adopted a privacy notice which was agreed and would be posted on the website.

[bookmark: _Hlk19859719]A letter from Claire Perry has been received advising that she would not seeking to be reselected as the Conservative candidate for the Devizes Constituency.  She will continue to report to the Prime Minister as President of the UN Climate Change meeting that she is confident will be held in the UK next year.

8..	Finance:

8.1 To accept current liquidity and financial statement to August 30th 2019
The bank balance is £6704.82

8.2 Payments

	8.2.1	Payment of Clerks Salary July-September 2019 £424.78 net

8.2.2	 Payment to Clerk for expenses July-September 2019 £94.80

8.2.3	 Payment to HMRC £106.20

The above were agreed and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty

9.	To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

[bookmark: _Hlk19859758]Note Wiltshire Council Approval 19/05834/FUL Summerhouse at The Grove Chute Forest SP11 9DG

19/07460/FUL Lower House Farm 
Record Chute Forest Parish Council Objection.

10.	Footpaths

	No report received

11. Highways Report

The Clerk advised that the Parish Steward would continue to clear the grips and fill potholes. He had removed the slow signs left by the resurfacing contractors.
No other complaints had been received.

12. King George Field Report and Proposal from Chute PC regarding changes to 
the KGF Constitution

The Clerk advised that Southern Ground Care had been reappointed to scarify and treat the weeds on the field.

She had weed killed the weeds around the old slide and was seeking recommendations from local children for its replacement.

The ROSPA inspection is also due this month.

Cllr Pike stated that he met with Barry Hewlett from the Chute Club with Cllr Orange regarding parking by the football teams. Mr Hewlett the club secretary advised he would talk to the chairman of New Street Football team to see if they could resolve parking issues.

Cllr Pike advised that he met with Jeremy Parr and John Dawson to understand the proposed changes to the KGF constitution. 
It was agreed to re-consider once the proposed changes had been incorporated.

13. Village Hall Report

The Clerk and Chairman of the hall advised that the hall had just been redecorated and the plaster repaired.
	A radio mic has been ordered to allow speakers to be heard.
	 A very successful village lunch was held yesterday which was well attended.
	The David Waltham Evening on September 28th has nearly sold out with only 5 tickets left

14. North Wessex Downs Landscape Trust

[bookmark: _Hlk19859802]Following a letter from the North Wessex Downs Trust outlining that the trust was established to promote wider awareness and engagement of the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty to which the Parish is in, it was agreed to support the trust at an annual contribution of £75.00.

Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Robertson

15. Chute Village Design Statement

[bookmark: _Hlk19859847]Cllr Pike advised that he had met with Cllr Hughes and Cllr Hopton from Chute Parish Council to discuss the updating of the Chute Village Design Statement which would be championed by Cllr Hopton on behalf of Chute Parish Council. Cllr Geraghty agreed to make contact with Cllr Hopton and act as the representative for Chute Forest PC.

16. Speeding through Chute Forest

[bookmark: _Hlk19859916]Following complaints of speeding by Cllr Stock,the Clerk advised that the initial cost of a metro count to the council would be £750.
This records the volume of vehicles and the speed they are travelling at.
This to be further considered after consultation with Chute Forest residents.

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm

Date of Next Meeting November 14th 2019

Carolyn Wall
Clerk and Financial Officer to Chute Forest Parish Council
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